MSUAASF State Meet and Confer

October 28, 2011

Meeting began at 2:00 p.m. at Wells Fargo Place St. Paul

Attendance:  Victor Cole, Jeremy Johnson, Jillian Quandt, Rich Wheeler, Linda Meidl, Jim Anderson, Barb Oertel, Shahzad Ahmad, Brian Yolitz, Melissa Fanning, Jodean Thronson, Lori Lamb, Steven Rosenstone, William Brady, Mary Nadeau, Adam Klepetar, Mike Sharp, Tim Price, Mike Lopez, Susan Anderson, Ron Dryer, Colin Dougherty, Craig Schoenecker, Darrel Hewlett, Jon Eichton, Jay Lee
Agenda Items

Strategic Framework- Steve Rosenstone

President Oertel responded to the strategic framework document produced this year as guiding principles of the new administration.  She noted that ASF looks forward working together to accomplish the goals and objectives outlined in the framework.  President Oertel also wanted to emphasize that the state universities work exceptionally well with helping to meet the work force needs outline in the framework, and that these contributions are important regarding what the universities do to serve Minnesota’s workforce. 
President Oertel also wanted to reiterate ASF support and help for serving underrepresented students.  ASF members work closely with students and we will be great partners in your plans to serve and support growing numbers of underrepresented students. Chancellor Rosenstone thanked Barb for ASF’s support, and for her presence at his installation as Chancellor earlier this month.  He is optimistic about our partnership and looks forward to the challenges that we have in serving students.   The Chancellor noted that we need to constantly work to rethink the system, and that he looks forward to this document serving as beginning of a dialogue between us to improve our service to students. 
Shared Governance Process-Tim Price

President Oertel noted that she has been invited to the meeting next week about the new committee structure that will be developed.  Tim Price mentioned that the Chancellor has been excited about the new committee structure to improve communication in the system.  He believes that this new structure will make communication more real between all partners, and tied to the policies and work that needs to get done to improve that process. President Oertel agreed that the old committee structure was not as efficient as it could be and she looks forward to hearing more about the new structure at next week’s meeting.
Proposed Amendment to Board Policy 3.36-Mike Lopez

Ron Dryer gave the ASF Board an update on this policy.  Part one is five specific items that were referencing the Board of Trustees desire to serve students.   The second item is related to the system’s responsibility to work with the Department of Employment and Economic Development to establish goals of aligning program offerings to work force needs statewide, regionally and locally in collaboration with the Department of Employment and Economic Development. 
President Oertel asked if there would be opportunity to bring the policy to the policy council for further input from faculty representatives on this committee that would be helpful to clarify how the state universities will participate in this collaboration.  This will be possible at the November policy meeting according to Mike Lopez. 
Students First Update-Graduation Planner-Jon Eichton and Mike Lopez

Jon Eichton noted that the Graduation Planner has been on hold due to software problems with the uDirect software being implemented by College Source.  Jonathon noted that some modifications are still being looked at with using the uSelect module for academic planning, or looking at some modifications to the DARS where a GPS planning tool could be used to improve term planning and academic faculty to get reports from students using the tool to help them plan course offerings. These ideas are still under discussion and review by the Graduation Planner task force.
President Oertel noted that she sees a benefit to students using an enhanced version of DARS and Uselect in academic planning.  Darrel Hewlett noted that the system office acknowledges that the direction we have been on with this fixed path software has been flawed, and that we want to still be in active planning because the experience we just had with the uDirect software was not a success.  President Oertel noted that there has been a historical need for advisors to keep track of an advisee within their school or if they transfer from another school, and that further discussion on the Graduation Planner concept should look into this feature as well.  
Budget Update-Susan Anderson
Susan updated ASF that the Board of Trustees approved the FY 12 budget and noted that we received an additional 4.9 million dollars to the allocation, or a total of 545 million dollars in funding.  This is a ten percent reduction from last year’s budget.  Tuition revenue will be a 61 percent total of our overall budget which is a reversal from just eight years ago in our budget allocations where the legislative dollars made up approximately 60 percent and tuition dollars were 40 percent of system funding.  
October revenues in the State of Minnesota improved and we will be getting our November state budget projections in early December.  President Oertel noted that the ten percent reduction that the system office experienced explained the ten percent reduction in Access and Opportunity Funds to university campuses, and the Chancellor made clear to ASF that this reduction was not due to any lack of commitment from the system office to serve underrepresented students but a reality of decreased budget allocations.  He noted that the system office shared in these budget cuts, and that their office will be making additional cuts to their budget in the near future.
Legislative Update-Capitol Projects-Melissa Fahning

Melissa Fanning and Brian Yolitz updated the ASF Board on the system’s 2012 capital budget request.  Their hope is that the State of Minnesota will see a total bonding bill this year of between 350 to 500 million dollars, which our campuses would get approximately 33% of that total for our campus needs this upcoming year. Melissa noted that we have been coordinating our efforts with the legislative bonding committees in the House and the Senate to help improve our bonding request chances with the legislature.  The Chancellor asked for ASF members’ support with the legislature, and to help make this bonding bill a reality for our system and that he has been spending a great deal of time with key legislative leaders to help get this bonding.
Update on Searches-Lori Lamb

Vice Chancellor Lamb noted that two Vice Chancellor searches in the final phases.  The Academic Affairs search finalists should be named soon, along with finalists for the Vice Chancellor of Advancement.  The WSU president search is underway with the consultant named and first stages of that search underway.  We also have the MSTATE president search underway.  These scheduled appointments would be made by April 2012.  
The Chancellor noted that the Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs finalists interviews will be November 7 and 8 and that he would like feedback from ASF on these candidates, along with the Vice Chancellor for Advancement candidates on November 10th.  He noted that getting everyone’s input on the finalists is very important to him.  Lori Lamb noted that these will be electronically accessible to system employees and an opportunity to provide feedback on WebEx.
Shared Services and Campus Service Cooperative-Colin Dougherty

Colin Dougherty noted that the Business Office, Financial Aid, and Human Services shared services are proceeding forward and that these shared services initiatives are being updated on the system website. President Oertel noted that the in shared services that could the system office look at the idea of shared services in areas such as disability services.  Closed captioning in particular could be shared with campuses to help everyone.  Colin thanked Barb for that suggestion and noted that it is a good idea for their group to look at ways to save campuses money.  

The Chancellor noted that this is something that he would take a particular interest to see what ways shared services can help our campuses serve students and streamline costs.  Colin mentioned that the system office is learning effective procedural systems from local campuses and sharing these will all schools which is positively impacting campuses.
System Enrollment-Craig Schoenecker

We had another year of over 200,000 students which is the second highest ever, but a slight decline from last year due to our large enrollments from the recession years of 2008 and 2009 which many of these are now through the system.  In our projections for next year we also anticipate a slight decline in overall system enrollment.  The Chancellor told ASF that the system office is committed to helping campuses who are still dealing with large numbers of students with decreased funding and this will be our primary challenge in the upcoming years.
Meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
